

Selectboard Town of Richmond Linda Parent, Town Clerk 203 Bridge Street Richmond, VT 05477

Dear Ms. Parent and Selectboard Members:

As the Doctors at Richmond Family Medicine, we are writing to express our concern regarding a traffic hazard on Route 2/West Main Street in Richmond. Cars parked in front of Richmond Family Medicine at 30 West Main Street obstruct the view of traffic for drivers exiting the shared driveway for our clinic parking lot and Our Lady of the Holy Rosary Church. We had previously understood that concerns about parking along Route 2 should be referred to VTrans, but in the past VTrans was unwilling to address this issue, and we recently learned that VTrans suggests that we bring this to the attention of the Town of Richmond.

We propose that the town of Richmond prohibit parking on Route 2 in front of 30 West Main Street to facilitate safe egress from the clinic and church and in an effort to prevent collisions.

Sincerely,

Hannah Rabin

Dan Goodygar

Robert Areson